Sheridan Gardens Neighborhood Association 

Meeting Minutes for March 25th, 2010 meeting:

Mayor Frank Crowney and Councilman At-Large Skip Moore:

1. Both the mayor and the councilman arrived in time to observe and assist in preventing a fight at/near the 4 Mile Community Center.  This is an issue that many in the neighborhood have been bringing to the associations attention.  With the mayor was Officer Misty Allison, who is part of the Neighborhood Based Service Delivery (NBSD), and she took the names and information for some of those involved in this issue.  The councilman is going to sit in an unmarked police car and watch the situation around the 3 pm time frame that the issue has been reported as happening.  Officer Allison explained that the legal description of loitering comes into play if the kids are blocking traffic, which several present in the meeting spoke up and explained is part of the problem.  She and the councilman went on to explain that we need to be reporting these issues to the police so that the police are able to act on them.  Officer Allison provided her cell phone number of 515-250-6439 for us to call with any questions.  She said if there is an immediate issue that needs to be taken care of, please call dispatch/911, as appropriate, and then let her know about it afterwards.
2. They asked that we contact Karen Shoopman (515-266-1350) with the Grey’s Woods Neighborhood Association before we contact city hall about the flooding or 4-Mile Community Center.  They could join us in contacting City Hall to increase our influence by increasing the members of the community wanting actions to be taken.
3. President Chris Larson explained that we are having issues getting to be part of the NBSD and Councilman Moore explained that he will talk to the contact, Kathy Kahoun (sp?), for us.  
4. Both the mayor and councilman discussed what actions were taken to prepare for the potential flooding.  They also went over what may be some potential causes of the flooding we seen along 4 Mile Creek.  These include the speed with which water comes into the creek from heavy rains/melting and also that this could be because of the increased run off from agriculture and rural areas and their installation of drainage tiles.
5. Members of the association explained the problems we are seeing in our neighborhood:  increased graffiti, snow mobilers, loud music, 4-wheelers, gangs, burning (it was noted that only cooking fires are legal within the city limits), zoning issues, etc.  
6. The mayor explained that we need to work with Community Development to look at or get our neighborhood plan.  This will allow us to look at the issues of what can be built, where it can be built, etc.  He said this is Larry Hulse (sp?) and Kathy Kahoun.  Coucilman Moore will have Larry contact us.
7. The mayor also explained that we need to talk to the legislature about getting all of the towns in the 4-Mile Creek Basin together to discuss the issues of flooding.  This is how we will be able to get actions to be taken.
8. To contact either the mayor or the councilman, we can call their office at 515-283-4944.
Misc:

1. Darby Madison spoke up and stated that she will help with call trees if we have a meeting change, etc.

2. It was discussed and decided to do monthly meetings for a while until we are a more established neighborhood and to keep us on people’s minds.  Our next public meeting will be April 5th at 6 pm at Brubaker as long as we can get the permit to do so.

3. A presentation was made about “Rebuilding Together” and the special day of May 1st when a large project in our neighborhood is occurring.  There are forms that can be completed for those interested in volunteering for this.

4. It was brought up that we would like to form a young kids crew for mowing and snow removal volunteering to help some of the elderly and disabled in our neighborhood.

5. A potluck is being organized for June 26th at the Hoyt/Brubaker schools to get everyone in the neighborhood together.  Details will be coming.  Volunteers are needed to assist with the planning and work on this project.

6. There is an Aids Walk coming up in April, sign-up sheets were made available.

7. Francis Picray will be in charge of organizing a walking club and possibly a Nordic walking club.

8. It was discussed that we would like to work on helter and parking improvements at Sheridan Park.  If there is city money put towards this, there will have to be private funds as well.

9. Shellie Treanor discussed the sale of Douglas School.  There is a meeting on 04/06/2010 at 6 pm at Central Campus (1800 Grand Ave.).  April 20th is when final acceptance of the bid will be made.

10. We discussed cleanup options for disposing of unwanted household and yard items.  Both Freecycle.org and SCRUB Days were explained.  Sara Patterson will send an email to all the email addresses on file regarding when the 2010 SCRUB Days will be this year.

Note:  Attendance is in the spreadsheet labeled “Meeting Attendees20100325.xls”.
Minutes prepared by Sara L. Patterson.


